





















































































































































































































































The 2011-2012 budget will begin the first staged reduction in the G&A transfer from
the bond funds to handle the capital project staffing now hosted in the General Fund.
A reduction of about $250,000 is proposed towards a four year phase-out.

We will begin to enjoy the reduced liability posture and stable current funding
requirements of our TMRS retirement plan financial posture as we complete the
implementation of the benefit refinements during 2010-2011.

We will remain very active in the implementation of the 2010 G.O. bond program.
We trust that the current economy will continue to provide favorable bids and some
project savings, though we must be vigilant that our bidding contractors can perform
and are financially capable for our municipal projects. We know that these capital
investments not only improve our community assets, but also add to the current
“economic stimulus” efforts that government investments make in the economy.

We will assess the City of Richardson’s relative property tax rate position to area
cities as we make our 2010-2011 $0.06 adjustment for the new debt service and many
other area communities make adjustments to their rates for operations.

The City will be active in completing the rate preparation efforts for implementing a
Drainage Utility Fee to likely be implemented during 2011-2012.

By 2011-2012, we will be well into our implementation and completion of key public
safety upgrade initiatives, including Fire and Police dispatch and records software
upgrades, Fire station and training facility reconstructions, Emergency Operations
Preparedness equipment and facility upgrades, and complete upgrade of the radio
communication infrastructure. All city facilities will have completed a full telephone
and voicemail system upgrades and between building data transfer upgrade.

Summary

To remain vital for the long run, ongoing efforts at refining operations and renewing
key infrastructure must be made. This 2010-2011 budget focuses on several of these
efforts and will provide positive sustaining impact for the future.

Our renewed AAA municipal bond rating and related rating commentaries confirm
that the budget development and monitoring tactic utilized by the City are effective
and among the best practices. The proposed $0.06 tax rate increase for debt is not
taken lightly and strong efforts of stewardship and quick implementation are
underway to gain the maximum community benefit for this added capital investment.
Favorable voter support with the knowledge of the commensurate tax rate adjustment
required suggests that the community supports these reinvestments.

There is much work to do in 2010-2011, and the proposed budget is a viable plan for
accomplishing the active program of goals and projects.

Richardson will be better for it...both now, and in the long run.

81



